Minutes of the  CICA Housing Committee meeting February 19, 2008 at 7:15 at Beth Howe’s house

Next Meeting: Tuesday March 18 7:15 at the Parish House

Present: Mabel Doughty, Bob Earnest, Beth Howe and Ruth Slagle

Absent: Herb Maine and John Wilson

The meeting focused on the financial report on 226 South Road distributed earlier: 

The House will be rented to Hank and Stephanie probably on July 1.  At that point the monthly rental subsidy will increase from $791 per month to $917.  There is money in our mortgage from Genesis to cover this for the initial two years. 

The group discussed, given the present state of the housing market, what should be done with the house when the initial two-year mortgage from Genesis must be refinanced. We need to get advice, initially from Genesis, but possibly from David Whiston and David Tracy about options for refinancing the mortgage after the initial two years.

Whichever option is chosen, we should explore bringing some additional people onto the committee who might be willing to help with fund-raising to cover the subsidy if we decide to continue to rent the house after August 2009 or to reduce the selling price to a truly affordable amount.  

We also need to get more information from possible renters or buyers on and off the island about their needs and long-term plans.

Next Projects:  

Continue to work with Wayne on his duplexes.

Bob will talk with Herb Maine about the possibility of getting free Town land for apartments.

Beth Howe

